Rainbow Nursery & Out of School Clubs Limited
Safeguarding Children
Rainbow is aware of the importance of safeguarding children in our society. Our prime responsibility is the welfare and well being of all children in our care. We believe we have a duty to the children, parents/carers and staff to act quickly and responsibly if we believe a child in our care is subject to either emotional, physical, sexual abuse or neglect.

Should any member of staff have concerns for the welfare of any child they will immediately inform the management. It is not the role of any nursery nurse/nursery assistant or any play worker to investigate the suspected abuse. The staff will however keep accurate records of their observations and of anything said to them by the child, which will then be passed on to management to be fully investigated.
Strict confidentiality will be observed at all times. All staff will receive training on safeguarding children. 
It is the policy of the Rainbow to provide a secure and safe environment for all children

Rainbow is guided by our Tameside Safeguarding Children Board (TSCB) where we follow their procedures in safeguarding children. Parents should be aware that where it appears to a member of staff that a child has an unexplained injury or shows signs of any forms of abuse or neglect, then Rainbow has the responsibility to refer the matter to social services. In such situations except sexual abuse then Rainbow will make every effort to contact the parent/carer to make them aware of the referral.
The parent/carer will then be contacted by a social worker.
Mobile Phones
All mobile phones are to be kept locked away in the office until the end of your shift, no pictures of any children can be taken on personal phones and or cameras only Rainbow cameras can be used at anytime.
Our Designated Safeguarding Officers are:- Lisa Jones, Cheryl White, Karen Jackson, Lauren Broadley, Louise Garland, and Emma Neill.
